
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Informational Workshop on Revising California Underground Storage Tank Regulations 
to Comply with New Federal Underground Storage Tank Regulations 

 
Monday, March 13, 2017, 12 p.m.-3 p.m. 

Joe Serna Jr. CalEPA Building 
Byron Sher Auditorium, Second Floor 

1001 I Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Tuesday, March 28, 2017, 9 a.m.-12 p.m.  
Junipero Serra Building  

Carmel Room, First Floor 
320 West 4th  Street, Suite 100 

Los Angeles, CA 90013 
 

BACKGROUND 
The United States Environmental Protection Agency issued revised Federal underground 
storage tank (UST) regulations on July 15, 2015.  The revisions strengthen the 1988 Federal 
UST regulations by increasing the emphasis on properly operating and maintaining UST 
systems.  State Water Resources Control Board State (State Water Board) staff have drafted 
revised language in chapter 16 of title 23 of the California Code of Regulations to reflect current 
requirements imposed by the Federal UST regulations.   
 
We would like to share and discuss the initial draft language to receive feedback from various 
stakeholders before pursuing the formal rulemaking process.  This workshop will cover the 
revised text and associate the requirement with the Federal UST regulations.  Comments, 
concerns, and suggestions discussed during these workshops will be noted so that State Water 
Board staff can better understand concerns between various stakeholders.  The changes 
discussed are limited only to those which correlate to the new Federal UST regulations.   
 
WORKSHOP LOCATION AND PARKING 
Joe Serna Jr. CalEPA Building 
The Joe Serna Jr. CalEPA Building is located at 1001 I Street.  Parking is available on the street 
and across the street in the City of Sacramento Parking Garage located at 921 11th Street.  
There is a $20.00 daily maximum charge.  The public entrance to the Joe Serna Jr. CalEPA 
Building is located on the corner of I Street and 10th Street.  Please check in at the visitors' 
center immediately to your left in the main lobby. 
 
Junipero Serra Building 
Junipero Serra Building is located at 320 West 4th Street, on the south side of the street 
between Hill Street and South Broadway. Parking is available at the corner of West 4th Street 
and Hill Street and at the corner of West 4th Street and South Spring Street. 
 
CONTACT INFORMATION 
No RSVP is required.  Please direct all questions regarding this informational workshop to 
Amanda Flores by telephone at (916) 341-5860, or by email at 
amanda.flores@waterboards.ca.gov.  


